



Certification of Pregnancy and Baby Loss Prior To 24 Weeks



Background

The Memorial Book of Pregnancy and Baby Loss Prior to 24 Weeks was developed after listening to people who have experienced a pregnancy or baby loss prior to 24 weeks of pregnancy (hereafter called pre-24 week loss). This will offer the opportunity to provide recognition and may offer comfort to those who wish to have a record of their loss.

There is no legal requirement for you to record your loss. It is entirely your own personal choice and you might want some time to think about it.

The pre-24 week loss does not have to have been recent and can have happened weeks, months or many years ago. You can apply to record more than one loss, including the loss of one or more twins, triplets or more. Each loss will require an individual application.

This service is provided free of charge.

Information in the Memorial Book remains private until the death of the applicant/ applicants, after which time a request to access information held on an entry can be made by a member of the public.

It is important to know that this record has no legal status and may not be used as evidence of your loss.

Please continue to read if you would like to find out more about how to apply and what you will receive.

Eligibility

An application can only be made by the mother/ woman/person who has had the physical loss, however a father/parent/partner of the person who has had the loss can be included on the entry if both parties sign the application form.

The pre-24 week loss must have occurred in Scotland or the person who has suffered the physical loss must reside in Scotland. As mentioned above, the loss can have occurred at any time, including many years ago.

There is some personal information which you will need to provide on the application form, but it is up to you how much additional detail you provide about the loss. You will not be asked to provide any medical confirmation of the pregnancy or the loss. A link to a privacy notice explaining how the information you provide will be used is available with the application form on the National Records of Scotland (NRS) website. Alternatively. a paper copy of the privacy notice can be posted upon request, along with an application form.

What do you get?

You will receive a free commemorative certificate. This is a copy of the information recorded in the Memorial Book held by the National Records of Scotland. Additional copies of the certificate can be requested at the time of the application, or at a later date.

How to apply

If you wish to apply, are unsure whether you can apply, or you have any questions you can contact the Memorial Book team in the following ways:

Please visit the website - www.nrscotland.gov.uk/ registration/memorial-book-of-pregnancy-and-baby-loss-prior-to-24-weeks

Please email at - **MemorialBook@nrscotland. gov.uk**

Please write to us at - NRS Memorial Book Team, Room 36 New Register House, 3 West Register Street, Edinburgh EH1 3YT.

You need to complete a paper copy of the application form. You can either download and print a form from the NRS website, or a copy can be sent to you through the post.

Please return the completed application to NRS (return address provided with the form) and **remember to sign the application**. If you wish to have details of more than one person named on the certificate, please remember that **both must sign the application**.

Next Steps

If NRS accepts an application for inclusion in the Memorial Book, you will receive a commemorative certificate.

There are a few reasons why an application might not be accepted, for example if the application was not signed or the wrong person has applied. Please be assured that if there is anything that means your application cannot be processed, you will be contacted with an explanation for this. If eligible, you can submit a new application.

Please allow time for your application to be processed and for receipt of your commemorative certificate. If you are concerned about the time since your application, please contact our team at MemorialBook@nrscotland.gov.uk.

If you are having any difficulties with the application process, please contact the Memorial Book team for advice, and a member of the team will be happy to help.

















Antenatal Results & Choices



© Crown copyright 2023

ISBN: 978-1-83521-168-7